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 MEMORANDUM FOR ALL COMMANDERS AND LOGISTICS OFFICERS 

 
SUBJECT: Prohibition Against CAP Screening of Battle Dress Uniforms (BDU) 
Rescinded 

   
1.    General Courter is pleased to announce that after two years of work by CAP-USAF, 
NHQ staff and volunteer staff CAP is once again authorized to screen woodland BDUs from 
the Defense Reutilization and Marketing Office (DRMO).  Commanders and authorized 
logistics personnel are authorized to accept these uniforms in accordance with CAP 
Regulations. 
 
2.  Commanders are reminded that only the woodland style BDU is authorized for CAP 
members.  The desert style uniform is prohibited.  Additionally, all CAP and Air Force 
regulations and policies must be followed in screening and accounting for these items.  
Wings should only accept enough uniforms for their own use.  Wings with an excess of 
BDU uniforms should work with their State Directors and CAP-USAF Region offices to 
redistribute the excess to other wings. 
 
3.  Logistics officers must account for all BDUs when screened and issue them in 
accordance with CAP Regulations.  Proper procedures must be followed to return 
unserviceable BDUs to DRMO.  If you have questions regarding these policies, contact the 
National Controller, CAP/LG or your state director. 
 
 
 
    
           WILLIAM S. CHARLES II                                    GARY N. SCHNEIDER                               
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           National Controller 


